
Greetings Fellow Republicans!

We are on the cusp of the 2024 Presidential election, and Nevada 
will once again play a decisive role in determining the next 
President of the United States. And the unsung heroes of the 
process are our Central Committee members who execute our 
caucus and ensure every Republican voter has a chance to meet 
and question the candidates seeking their vote. 

I’m looking forward to seeing each one of you in Winnemucca as 
we prepare for 2024. As part of our commitment to invest in our 
counties, we’ve added two important trainings for county chairs on 
September 22 to review the caucus process and federal election 
compliance. 

For some of you newer to Nevada, you may be asking, ‘Why a 
caucus?’. We have a long tradition of caucusing in Nevada – also 
known as a meeting among neighbors. The reason we are 
committed to caucusing are the same reasons you came forward 
to speak out against the irregularities and unexplainables seen in 
the 2020 election. Nevada is currently missing Voter ID, 
transparent tabulation in elections, precinct-based voting, and we 
see our streets and trash cans flooded with unsolicited mail in 
ballots. A caucus has none of those issues because it is limited to 
registered Republicans, who cast their vote by precinct, show ID, 
vote on paper ballots, and can watch results being tabulated in the 
open. I will NEVER give up the fight for free and fair elections. 

The Democrats in the Legislature chose to block these common 
sense reforms proposed by Governor Lombardo this past session. 
While we are laser focused on recruiting for 2024 to take back the 
Assembly to give Governor Lombardo more support, we also can 
ensure clean, fair, transparent elections for President, as that is 
entirely the purview of the Nevada Republican Central Committee 
– not the corrupt election departments in our most populous 
counties. It takes all of us – unified – to ensure that we enact 
election reform everywhere we can. Clean elections start with us. 

God bless you and see you in Winnemucca.

Chairman Michael J. McDonald
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